Grande Reserve PTO
Meeting Minutes from November 14, 2018
Meeting called to order at 4:31 p.m.
Attendance: Tabby Cassell, Lorie Jaquish, Kristie Stump, Julie Heath, Robert Battey, Jeanine Muth. Lindsey Moss, Jenny Munch, Kelly Dittman, Susanna Reed, Jennifer Popp, Alexis Schilling, Stephanie Buerger, Terisa Hanna, Jess Swierczewska, Alyssa Bleidorn, Betsy Smith, Krissy Kamin, Teri Hanson, Jennifer Norris,  Mike McHugh, and Katherine Walton.
No previous minutes to accept.
Principal's Report:  Robert Battey
· School Safety meeting November 14, 2018 at 6:40 pm to inform parents about the 'Run, Hide, Fight' program being introduced to the students next week.  
Teacher's Report: Grant Request Presentations
· Mike McHugh: Requesting several Makey Makey sets and 2 Digital Drop Mix games. The Makey Makey would be used to help turn normal objects (bananas) into a musical instrument, such as a piano.  It only requires a computer with a USB port to set up.  Request Amount $360.00
· Kelly Dittman: Requesting manipulatives for her new classroom this year. She is looking for Magnatiles, stamps with ink pads, number line and a play cash register.  She currently is using her own personal items from home in her classroom.  Request Amount $200.00
· Lindsey Moss: Requesting black lights to use in the art room and with the Art Shows. Students will be able to use these lights to look at the progress they are making on their art work. Request Amount $165.00
· Krissy Kamin: Requesting 40 Unicef bands for fitness class.  These bands would be used to track a students fitness activity level. They would be used for individual and group tracking of fitness activity. She would alternate the students using them either weekly or activity depending.  The bands would stay at the school and be used in the gym only. These would be for the 3rd-6th grade students. Request Amount $1340.00
· Kindergarten Team: Requesting several different manipulatives for the classrooms. This includes kinetic sand, play sand, beads, magnatiles, dot dabbers and stamps.  All items would be used to help the students work on their sight words skills and patterns. Request Amount $710
· 1st grade team: Requesting more books to help support the guided reading.  The books would be Fiction and Non-Fiction paired. These would be used for the baggie books that go home. These would help increase the available books for the students to read.  Request Amount $620.00
· 2nd Grade Team: Requesting 21 different picture books to help with their narrative reading. They are looking for either 1-3 sets to be used between all the classes.  Request Amount $250.00 -$755.00
· 3rd Grade Team: Requesting 24 Samsung Galaxy Tablets for the grade, 8 in each classroom. They currently do not have any technology in their classrooms and the available technology is out of date.  These would help the students be able to look up information, practice math and reading. *Per Mr. Battey, before this can be approved, we need to have the Technology Department for the District give the approval on which tablets would be supported by Y115. Mr. Battey is going to look into get a quote from the district before a decision can be made. Request Amount $5472.00
· 5th Grade Team: Requesting 30 Virtual Reality goggles for the grade level. This will allow the students to be fully emerged in the activity.  Request Amount $210.00  
· Alyssa Bleidorn: Requesting flexible seating in her classroom. Looking for a bench, stools and some yoga mats. Request Amount $96.00
· Teri Hanson: Requesting books to help in her reading specialist classroom. Looking for 50 mores books, with a guided reading leverl from A-M. This will help benefit grades K-2nd. Request Amount $210.00
· Stephanie Buerger: Requesting manipulatives for a writing center.  Things include pens, paper, dictionary, thesaurus, writing prompt books, blank books, and other writing intraments. This would help make the students excited about working on their writing skills. Request Amount $260.00
· Alexis Schilling: Requesting more flexible seating in her classroom. She is looking for yoga balls and lap trays. She would like to get her classroom to a full flex seating classroom. Request Amount $116.00
· Band: Requesting stands to hold instruments to help demonstrate proper technique to the students. Request Amount $150.00 (unable to attend to present)
President's Report: Tabby Cassell
· Nothing to report
Treasurer's Report: Kristie Stump
· Kristie provided the updated budget with available funds.
· Donuts with Dads came in under budget.
Committee Reports:
Holiday Shop:  Julie Heath
· The Holiday Shop will run from December 3, 2018 to December 7, 2018. The signup for the teachers has gone out. A signup genius has been created and emailed out to parents to help volunteer.  
Teacher Appreciation Week: Julie Heath
· We will need to get a new Chairperson for Teacher Appreciation Week.
· Jeanine Muth stated she would be interested in helping with Chairperson duties, if provided some guidance.
Open Forum:
Meeting Minutes: Jennifer Norris
· Jennifer wanted to know if we post the minutes on-line for review prior to the meetings or if they could be emailed out.  We are going to see if Mr. Battey could attach them to the newsletter he distributes and also have them posted on the GRES webpage.
Next meeting:  December 12, 2018 at 5:30pm in the Library
Meeting adjourned: 5:30 pm
